
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,

 Bridport on Monday 15 May 2006 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr.
Mrs C.A. Murless (in the Chair)


Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman

Mrs G.L. Fifield




Mrs S.A. Bagnall

A.L.G. Harrison



Mrs C.L. Clare

R.H. Nicholls


PUBLIC FORUM


The members of the public present were there to listen and observe.

103.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs: H.B. Samuel and C.D. Wild.

104.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 18 April 2006 were confirmed as a correct and true record and signed by the Chairman.

105.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Minute 106. Cllr G.J. Ackerman declared a personal prejudicial interest having a business interest near to application A1/8. 

Minute 106. Cllr Mrs C.A. Murless declared a personal interest as she lives in the vicinity of application A1/7. 

106.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

           RESOLVED: that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedules 

A1 and A3 be forwarded to the Area Planning Officer. 
107.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL.1627. 

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.
108.
WEST DORSET LOCAL PLAN
Councillors considered comments on the proposed modifications, ENCL: 1630. Cllrs Mrs G.L. Fifield and C.D. Wild were thanked for their work and the papers they had submitted to committee on the Local Plan. The committee felt that reference to stronger planning guidance should be included in respect of the South West Quadrant as if this development proceeds it will have a significant impact on Bridport.


RESOLVED: that ENCL: 1630 form the basis of the town council’s comments and to include the concerns expressed about South West Quadrant in the submission.

109.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Clerk reported:

(a) 29 Queens Road, Bridport: WDDC have notified that an appeal has been lodged with the Planning Inspectorate against the refusal of the application for the erection of 2No, houses and construction of new vehicular and pedestrian access,

(b) Waste Transfer Station: CPRE West Dorset had written welcoming the rejection by the Planning Inspector of the proposed waste transfer station at Gore Cross. They suggest that the bulky household waste and recycling centre is retained at South Street and the waste transfer facility is located on a plot within the existing Gore Cross Industrial Estate,

(c) Review of Status of Footpath 40 – Link to West Bay Road: Dorset County Council is reviewing the status of Footpath 40. The Town Surveyor outlined that it was regularising current usage with the status of Footpath 22 being confirmed.

(d) Brit Valley Caravan Park: Mr J. Greenslade of WDDC advised that he was not in a position to respond fully to the Town Clerk’s letter, which was sent following the issue being raised at the last meeting of this committee. Mr J. Greenslade has requested clarification on a number of legal points and will write more fully when he is in receipt of that information.
RESOLVED: that the above reports be noted.

110.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE
Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL. 1629. 

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.

The meeting closed at 7.52 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on Monday 12 June 2006
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